Britto, John

From:

Clerks@vaughan.ca

Sent:

Wednesday, April 4, 2018 9:06 AM

To:

Britto, John

Subject:

FW: Concern regarding Jaffari Development

C 49 COMMUNICATION CW- APAL 4/18 ITEM-

From: JFrancois Lai [mailto]

Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2018 8:30 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: Concern regarding Jaffari Development

We are emailing you as we are not able to attend the meeting on April 4 @ 1.00 p.m., with regard to the Jaffari development, since we are both at work during this time. We live in Thornhill Woods for 15 years. We have seen for the past 5 years with all the new development how the traffic has gone from bad to worse, mainly during peak hours. We are very concerned with the potential development of a condominium which will further exacerbate the traffic congestion. The Thornhill Woods community includes a majority of families with young kids, we are concerned that the increased traffic will be a clear danger to the community, especially young kids.

We sincerely hope that the council will represent the interest and wellbeing of the local residents.

Thank you

Mr & Mrs Jean Lai